
SAND LAKE GARDEN CLUB MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

February 27, 2020 

Minutes 

 

 
Meeting Called to Order: The Sand Lake Garden Club’s meeting was 

called to order by Janice Berryman at 7 PM. Janice introduced herself as the 

new president and welcomed members, guests and speaker. 

  

Treasurer’s Report – $3,301.85 

 

Old Business:  Cathy Welling presented the Pros and Cons of having dug 

plants VS not using dug plants for the annual plant sale, siting the increased 

number of gardens that have the Asian jumping worms locally. She used a 

handout and led membership discussion of facts surrounding the worms’ 

issue. The membership (at the meeting and online) voted 20 for No Dug 

Plants, 9 for Washed Roots Dug Plants and 1 for Dug Plants. 

 

Cathy reminded all she would need help with new ideas for fund raising. 

 

Pat Mulligan shared seeds for starting plants to be ready for the sale. 

  

Program: Becky Stevens, 2019 Program Coordinator presented Dan Welsh, 

an amateur bee keeper who enthusiastically shared his knowledge and 

passion for working with bees.  

 

Refreshments were by Dot Mohl and Becky Stevens 

 

Door Prizes  by  Judy Kasianczuk 

 

 
Respectfully submitted,  

Mary Hall, Acting Secretary  


